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To:  PCT Chief Executives

Dear colleague

Local procurement of New GP Practices and Health Centres

As you know, following Lord Darzi’s interim report there are two major primary care procurement exercises that are about to get underway: bringing new practices into some of the most under-doctored PCTs, and introducing new health centres in every PCT. Both of these procurements need to be completed by the end of 2008.

We do not yet have final details of how these procurements will operate from DH. However, we do know that we will need to move quickly, so I am writing to you at this point to flag up the early work that we need to set in train.

There are two key tasks that you need to begin to consider:

· the development of the specification for the Health Centre (and, in the case of Luton PCT, the new practices). 

· how you will approach consultation locally.

DH have just released a range of support material, including some helpful templates, to assist us with these procurements. These can be found at www.dh.gov.uk/procurementatpcts and include:

· an interactive procurement plan

· a PCT procurement handbook

· template and guidance documentation

From information that has been circulated so far service specifications will need to be ready for sign off by the SHA at the end of February. Attached is a draft Gantt chart outlining this and other milestones for procurements set out by the DH.
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The DH is also keen to identify ‘front runner’ PCTs; that is PCTs who are able to have services in place by the end of 2008. I would be grateful if you could let me know as soon as possible if you think your PCT might be in a position to proceed on an accelerated timescale.

These procurements are clearly an important part of our broader agenda to improve access and responsiveness in primary care. Over the coming weeks, we will need to have further discussions about how we run this programme of work, including agreement about what to do locally, and what to do at an SHA level. I look forward to discussing this further with you.

In the meantime, however, I would be grateful if you could start work on the specification, and on deciding how you will approach consultation locally.

If you have any queries at this point, please do contact either me, or Andy Vowles.

Yours sincerely


Dr Paul Watson
Director of Commissioning
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